
IMMINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Immingham Town Council held in the Civic Centre, Pelham Road, Immingham, on Wednesday 19th April 2017
__________________________________________________________

Councillors: 

M Cullum 

D Doherty

N Castle
Mrs K Swinburn
S Allan 

G Fox

K Houghton

B Duke 

S Swinburn (Chair)

D Watson

M Burton

M Prior

W Weir



Officers:

D Jackson
Clerk
APOLOGIES

D Barton

Public
23 members of the public were present. 
Mr North of Pelham Rd reiterated the problems with his post and asked if the Clerk could arrange a meeting with the depot manager.

He also stated that problems with lorries “cheating” on the restriction were increasing and action needed to be taken.

Mr L Burniston also confirmed the problem with lorries and also asked why there were restrictions on the number of visits to the recycling centre. Was that a local or national rule?

Mrs Avril Stott stated that she would like it recording the fantastic work done by Councillors & volunteers of Immingham in Bloom who go out tirelessly in all weathers. She said that the town looks amazing now compared to what it used to be.

She also said that she had attended 5 meetings now and at times found the behaviour of certain members quite disgusting and childish. One member just says “no comment”, one clearly attempts to undermine other members and officers and when she witnessed two members walk out of a meeting in an attempt to make the meeting finish; that was appalling.
Mr Terry Oswin of Roundway attended to highlight the problems that were still occurring regarding parking. He asked if measures could be put in place immediately to stop tickets being issued as there was no option about where to park. Other residents of Roundway echoed his sentiments. He stated that he had emailed the ward members on numerous occasions but nothing had been done, but he was grateful for the help that he had received from the Town Council. He said he believed that Roundway was being targeted because it was easy money.

Janice Wheeler spoke to thank the Town Clerk for his time and effort in meeting her to look at the problem of Cemetery drainage which was now going ahead. Janet Barnes echoed those sentiments.

Steve Gilboy of Pelham Rd stated that he had asked regarding HGV parking at the last Council meeting but despite promises, no one had got back to him and he wanted to know why not.
Elaine Norton of Weston Grove then asked the Chair to receive a petition containing 154 signatures demanding that the current Deputy Mayor is not made up into the Mayor. She pointed out numerous reasons including the fact that complaints were still outstanding against him and that he did not represent the Council in a good light. She asked that all members were given copies of the petition.

Mr J Tasker of Carver Road asked why he had not received a reply to his question concerning the precept at the last meeting. It was pointed out to him that every offer had been made to accommodate him but he had clearly pointed out that “It didn’t matter as he didn’t have time!”

Declarations of Interest:  
a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Cllr Burton declared a personal interest in item min. no. 126/16 and item 133/16
Cllr Watson declared a personal interest in item min. no. 126/16

125/16 Minutes: To confirm that the minutes of the following meetings are a true and correct record of that which took place.

                  


Full Council


15th March 2017  
Resolved
that the minutes were a true record of the decisions made.

126/16 Minutes of Committee Meetings: To adopt and approve the minutes of the following committee meetings.


GP Committee



10th April 2017




P&S Committee



6th February 2017 

Resolved
that the minutes of the meetings were approved as true records.
Resolved
that the minutes of the meetings were adopted
127/16: Standing Orders: To answer questions raised under Standing Order No. 22

128/16: Mayor’s Report:  To receive a report from the Town Mayor of Immingham.

The Mayor thanked all those who attended his Civic Service and reminded members of Workers’ Memorial Day on the 28th April.
129/16:  Reports by Unitary Councillors: To receive brief reports from the Unitary Authority Councillors representing Immingham on matters of interest to Town Councillors and the local community.
Cllr Watson reported that the junction at Worsley & Pelham was to be investigated as it was perceived to be dangerous.

The issues of parking on Roundway would need to be resolved by the Town Council applying for an exclusion to the TRO, but as enforcement was by Engie, the Council had little say over it. He would raise it with Mark Scarr though.

He had organised some consultation on parking restrictions for 24h on Kings Rd and night time parking on Queens’s rd. However this could now be delayed due to purdah.

Progress on Smarter Neighbourhoods had been referred to Scrutiny with no final decisions possibly even until November.

There was, as part of this, a review into waste management and that would cover the usage at the recycling centre.

He continued to remind members that there would be budget pressures and that NELC would receive no funding after 2020 from Government. The possibility that the Parish Sector could also be capped was therefore very worrying 

Finally whilst the Devo bid had failed he stressed that opportunities would still arise such as government monies for the lock gate scheme.
130/16: Representatives to Outside Organisations: To receive any reports from members representing the authority at outside organisations. In addition:
Cllr Castle reported from One Voice that they had been successful in reaching round 2 of a Reaching Communities Bid and that also the skate park had received some graffiti art paid for by OV which looked fantastic and members were invited to go and look at it.
131/16:  Hub Lease (Grimsby College): To confirm the execution of the Deed of Lease to Grimsby College, by the Clerk, witnessed by two Councillors.
Resolved
that the Clerk is authorised to sign the lease, witnessed by two elected members of the Council.

132/16:  Ward Representation: To consider a proposal concerning the number of elected members representing each ward.
A member explained that he had concerns about the balance of members across the ward. Whilst there was broad consensus that this was true, members expressed concerns about the cost of any changes and whether it would have any benefit.

Resolved
that the Clerk should contact the democratic services officer, perhaps after the election, to obtain an explanation as to whether there is any opportunity to explore this.
133/16: Development Control

a. DM/289/FUL
Erect two storey side extension and single story porch to front






53 Ancholme Avenue, Immingham

Resolved 



no objection






b. DM/322/FUL

   




Variation of Conditions 2






Land South of Queens Road, Immingham
Resolved 



no objection

134/16:   Financial Matters:
a. Schedule of Payments: To approve schedule 10/16
Resolved that the schedule was approved.
Signed: Chair
__________________________________________________
Meeting ended 1955 hours
